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The Board of Governors met for a regular meeting on Thursday, November 15, 2007 at the Erickson Alumni Center. Board Chair Mr. Eric Coleman presided over the meeting. 

Reports and Presentations

The Board of Governors received several reports and presentations. The president of the university and the president of the community and technical college each reported their activities. Dr. James Rowley introduced the new Chair of the WVSU Foundation Mr. David Sayre. 

The board received a descriptive report on the College of Professional Studies from its new dean, Dr. Robert Harrison. He provided an update on student accomplishment, new faculty, and the reaccreditation work being done by the Department of Education and the Recreation Program of the Department of Health and Human Performance. Dr. Harrison reviewed to progress in developing three new program in his college: for education majors teaching endorsements in General Science (Grades 5-9) and Wellness (Grades PreK-Adult), a Bachelor of Science in Sports Studies, and a Master’s Degree Program in Criminal Justice.

The board received a descriptive update on campus safety and emergency responses from Vice President of Administration Cassandra White (on safety measures in general and their importance), Public Safety Chief Joseph Sanders (on safety activities and procedure of his department), and Vice President for Student Affairs Brice Casto (on student regulations that promote safety and security) . 

 The Board also received report from its three standing committees. 

Actions taken by the BOG

In response to report and requests, the board considered and acted on several policy matters. 

( The board approved the request of Dr. Carter to bestow an honorary doctorate on Chancellor Brian Noland at the December 2007 Commencement.

( At the request of the university administration the board approved the following post-contract adjustments in employment agreements: a. two salary adjustments for WVSU employees, b. a change in employment period and salaries for administrative WVSU Deans of Colleges, c. change in employment period and salary for the Chair of the Department of Education, d. salary for two WVSC faculty with non-teaching assignments. As representative of the faculty, I expressed to the board the faculty’s concern that the university administration can find funds to provide salary increases to administrative personnel while making available only limited resources for faculty raises. The increases approved at this board meeting were as high as 14.6 percent). Mrs. Sharon Banks, representative of the classified staff pointed out that the university’s classified staff salaries are below the current classified schedule. 

( At the request of Dr. Bartley, the board approved salary adjustments to compensate for additional duties assigned to the CTC Program Director for Accounting, Banking, and Finance.

( At the recommendation of its Academic Policies Committee, the board took the following actions. It gave final approval three amended polices that had undergone 30-day periods for public comment: 

a. BOG Policy No. 1 – Procedures for Generating Policies, Guidelines, and Rules. The board passed the policy as revised by Dr. Greg Epps after make a change in Section 5.5.1. The change required that all draft policy and accompanying materials be posted on the BOG website at least ten day before the board is to consider action on the policy.

b. BOG Policy No. 19 – Personnel Administration. Most changes were inserting the terms “university” or “community and technical college” into the policy to reflect the current institutional status of those institutions

c. BOG Policy No. 34 – Standards and Procedures for Undergraduate Admissions. The amendment to this policy update the names of the university and the community and technical college and brought the policy into line with the new HEPC admission standards to take effect in August 2008 and the 2010 fall semester

( The board approved the distribution of BOG policies for a 30-day public comment period two new policies. The board passed the proviso that should the policy not receive public comments about the substance of these policies that they take effect at the end of the 30-day comment period. 

a. BOG Draft Policy No. 56 – Background Checks for Employment. This policy identifies employment positions at the university and community college for which background checks will be required.

b. BOG Draft Policy No 57 – Deadly Weapons and Destructive Devices. This policy establishes prohibitions and penalties for the possession and storage of deadly weapons, destructive devices, or fireworks on the campus of the university and community college or of the university’s off-campus or leased facilities.

As of Thursday, November 29, policies numbers 1, 19, and 34 still appear on the WVSU website BOG page as draft policies and proposed policies numbers 56 and 57 have not been posted for public comment.  

Planning for Board Development

Mr. Eric Coleman is planning a retreat and training for the members of the BOG in the first half of 2008. He distributed a survey to the board to gather information and ideas from the members to use in the training. He expects the training to allow the board to “work collaboratively to improve its oversight and policy making responsibilities for the University and the Community and Technical College.”

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Governors is scheduled for Thursday, January 17, 2008.

Considerations for the faculty senates. 

I encourage faculty members to attend BOG meeting to gain a sense of what takes place at the meetings and the dynamics between the board and the administration. Faculty also should review BOG policy that is posted for public comments. If faculty submit comments on the policy please also send the comments to me so I can monitor the administrations response to those comments.

— Respectfully submitted, Chuck Smith, Ph.D., Professor of Political Science

